
REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
 
DATE: AUGUST 23, 2023 
 
TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM: NATHAN HAMBURGER, CITY MANAGER 
   
BY:  DENICE THOMAS, COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR  
  LUKAS QUACH, BUILDING OFFICIAL 
     
SUBJECT: INTRODUCTION OF AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE 

CITY OF AGOURA HILLS, CALIFORNIA, ADOPTING BY REFERENCE 
AND AMENDING THE 2023 EDITION OF THE LOS ANGELES COUNTY 
FIRE CODE, AMENDING THE 2022 CALIFORNIA BUILDING CODE, 
AND AMENDING ARTICLE III AND ARTICLE VIII OF THE AGOURA 
HILLS MUNICIPAL CODE AND SET A PUBLIC HEARING FOR 
SEPTEMBER 13, 2023 

              
 
Every three years, model construction codes are republished to incorporate all code 
changes. The California Health and Safety Code authorizes each local jurisdiction to 
amend provisions of the California Building Standards Code and amend necessary 
provisions based on local climatic, geological, or topographical conditions. The City of 
Agoura Hills made the local amendments to the Building, Residential, Mechanical, 
Plumbing, Electrical, Energy, Fire, and Green Building Code in November of 2022. 
These amended codes have been the City of Agoura Hills Construction Codes and 
enforced since January 1, 2023. 
 
As part of the Los Angeles County Consolidated Fire District (Fire District), the City of 
Agoura Hills is obligated to adopt the Los Angeles County Fire Code so that the Fire 
District can uniformly enforce the same fire code throughout the district it serves. The 
Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors adopted the 2023 Los Angeles County Fire 
Code (County Fire Code) earlier this year. The County Fire Code has additional local 
requirements for the region not contained in the 2022 California Fire Code. Since the 
Los Angeles County Fire Department (County Fire Department) is the local fire 
authority, the City of Agoura has historically adopted the Los Angeles County (County) 
amendments. The County adopted its amendments on January 31, 2023, which 
became effective March 2, 2023, and is available as a public record in the Building 
Official's office. The County adoption schedule was delayed due to review and 
scheduling issues and, therefore, was scheduled after the typical January 1, 2023, 
effective date of the new codes.  
 
The County Fire Department provides firefighting and emergency medical services for 
the unincorporated parts of the County, as well as 59 cities through contracting, 
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